
AYSO Region 65 General Meeting Minutes 

January 23, 2018 * Carnelian Elementary School, 7105 Carnelian Street, Alta Loma CA 91701 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05p by Regional Commissioner Ari Ruiz.  He introduced all Board Members. 

 

Ari announced Region night at the Fury indoor soccer game on 1/26.  Tickets are still available - portion of cost 

goes to Region.  He will leave any tickets remaining night of the game at Will Call for last minute purchase. 

 

Referee Administrator, Joey Catuara reviewed expectations for Spring.  All are encouraged to visit Referee 

Training section of the Region web site for detailed information, Course opportunities and any future updates.  

Special means of obtaining extra points are also listed.  The requirements for eligibility for Spring Post Season 

Tournament will be: 10U and 12U - 12 points; 14U - 16 points; 16U/19U - 18 points.  Emphasis will be on 

encouraging increase in number of Intermediate and Advanced Referees.   

 

Coach Administrator, Patrick Smith reviewed required certifications which include: Age Appropriate Coach, 

AYSO Safe Haven and Concussion. Schedule of available courses are on Region website. 

 

Practice Field Coordinators, Alex Baro and Ivan Monso advised that the on site system would be opened on 

2/24 for double head coaches and 2/25 for all teams.  Ari Ruiz advised that 8:00p will be shut off time for lit 

fields due to cost increase and decreased number of teams. 

 

Safety Director, Chad Patterson was not available for the meeting but asked that all coaches were aware that 

use of the Incident Report for any injury was extremely important. 

 

Game Scheduler, Sandie Oerly advised of play sites which include: 06U - Vineyard Jr. High, 08U - Alta Loma 

Jr. High, 10U - Vineyard Jr. High, 12U and 14U - Beryl Park, 16/19U - Red Hill Park.  Regular season will be 

Saturdays, March 10th thru May 5th, minus March 24th.  Some 14U Boys will play during week due to odd 

number of teams.  16U/19U will determine final format.  Post Season will be May 7th thru May 19th, anticipated 

to be a single elimination format.  Names of double head coaches are needed as soon as possible.  Schedule 

consideration will be given to those officially connected with 2 teams.  Special requests must be very specific.   

 

Uniforms will be distributed at the Roster distribution meeting on February 15th.   

 

Team Parent information meeting will be February 28th. 

 

Registrar, Cheryl Diamanti directed coaches to complete the forms provided to assist in making sure their own 

child was assigned to their team.  The form also allows for the listing of an additional player for the purpose of 

having an assistant coach or other team support.  RC Ari Ruiz clarified that 2nd player request was not 

guaranteed and that other coaches and Divisionals should review and approve.  He clarified that assistant 

coaches must be approved by Board per AYSO Safe Haven and that they must have the same required 

certifications. 

 

Minutes prepared by Secretary, Sandie Oerly 


